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BOXBOX OFFICE - 07703 342921 OFFICE - 07703 342921
shoestringp@gmail.comshoestringp@gmail.com

TICKETS
£13 Adults   £8 Children under 12

Includes interval refreshment

LLOYD HALL 
BRICKFIELD ROAD, OUTWOOD RH1 5QX

Friday December 15th - 7.30pm
Saturday December 16th - 2.30pm & 7.30pm

Sunday December 17th - 2.00pm
Doors open 30 minutes before performance start
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Supporting you and your family
Whatever your circumstances, Morr & Co provide a 
highly professional service and help you to make clear 
plans and balanced decisions.
Our expert team can assist with:

• Family Law
• Residential Property
• Employment Law
• Wills, Trusts and Powers of 

Attorney
• Personal Injury

• Probate and Estate 
Administration

• Dispute Resolution
• Contested Trusts and 

Probate
• Business Law

01883 779312
info@morrlaw.com

Offices  across Surrey, Hampshire & 
South West London

The law firm for business and life

Contact our team today:

MULTI-AWARD WINNING
GARDEN DESIGNERS, 

PLANTERS & KEEPERS

01883 744 020  |  we-love-plants.co.uk  |  hello@weloveplants.co

@nichoward            Nic Howard Garden Design

We Love Plants Ltd is a renowned, multi-disciplinary 
design studio founded by Director and Designer 
Nic Howard with an enviable reputation for creating 

timeless, beautiful, plant-focused gardens.

The studio is a long established Surrey-based garden 
design and construction company designing, creating 
and planting beautiful gardens in Surrey, Sussex 
and the Home Counties.  Our bold, imaginative and 
impactful approach helps our clients realise their 

garden and landscape ambitions.   

The Debut Fantasy Novel from Outwood’s own 
Greig Miller 

RELEASED 30.11.2023 
ORDER NOW via AMAZON or WATERSTONES

The imprisonment of a child, now a man, has 
kept an uneasy peace between the four ruling 
kingdoms. Synn has been held in captivity for 
thirty years, accused of the genocide of Sha'am 
with the Weapon of God. Tellus fights to 
survive in the Slums. Alain struggles to carry 
the weight of responsibility that comes with 
being the firstborn son in his family. Adun tries 
to stop his foster son, Joh's imminent self-
destruction. The Sae Scrolls call Synn a prophet, 
but when he escapes his tower, peace is 
threatened and the kingdoms come together to 
seek both Synn and the Weapon of God. As the 
lines between truth, history and fable blur, the 
only question is: who is hero and who is villain?
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Rector's Ramblings
CHURCH NEWSCHURCH NEWS

This Christmas will be my last as Rector of the Windmill 
United Benefice.  As I said last month my last service will 
be on Sunday 7th January (10am at St Mary the Virgin, 
Horne – everyone welcome!) and that means, as this is a 
joint December/January issue of the magazine, that this 
is my last Rector’s Ramblings.  Following my November 
Ramblings one of you emailed me, thanking me for 
my Ramblings and saying how they were So open, non-
judgemental and thoughtful, a simple reflection on the 
world that makes you stop at think.  I replied saying that’s 
just how I wanted them to be!  I would also like to add to 
that how much I have enjoyed writing to you each month 
and also hearing back from you, either by email or in 
person.

At heart, Christmas is the celebration of the birth of baby.  In the Gospel of Luke, when the 
angels appear to the shepherds, they tell them: This will be a sign for you: you will find a 
child wrapped in bands of cloth and lying in a manger.  But what sort of sign is a newborn 
baby?  It’s an amazing sign, because a newborn baby is such an amazing thing.  You may or 
may not have held a very young baby, but over the years I have held a number them.  Not 
just my children and grandchildren but also young babies I have baptised.  And whenever 
I have done that I have a sense that to look on a newborn baby is to look on God, God in 
the form of a human child.  To look on God because God is life, God is love and God is 
light, and a newborn child brings life and love and light into the world.  And whether or 
not you have held a newborn baby, you were once a newborn baby yourself and when you 
were born you brought a little bit of God into the world.  When we celebrate at Christmas 
the life, love and light of God coming into the world in a unique way in Jesus, we also 
celebrate your life and every life that comes into the world.

Whenever I’ve held a young baby I’m always struck by how delicate and fragile they 
areand that makes me think how delicate and fragile life is.  And the message of Christmas 
reflects that.  Luke’s account of Christmas is full of angels and shepherds, songs of great 
joy and a peaceful child lying in a manger.  Matthew’s Gospel has wise men from the East 
being warned in a dream of the danger King Herod poses for the newborn child, Joseph 
being warned to flee for his family’s life, taking the child and Mary as refugees into Egypt 
as Herod, realising he has been tricked, flies into a furious rage and orders the slaughter 
of all the little boys in Bethlehem.  And so Matthew’s account of Jesus’ birth ends with 
a quote from the prophet Jeremiah: A sound was heard in Ramah, the sound of bitter 
weeping.  Rachel weeping for her children.
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CHURCH NEWSCHURCH NEWS

With love and prayers for a blessed Christmas and New Year

Nicholas                                                                                      
Revd Nicholas Calver

The Rectory, 5 The Acorns, Smallfield RH6 9QJ
Email: nicholas.calver@btinternet.com                                    Tel:  01342 842224

We’re more used to Luke.  It’s the account most full of peace and joy – where everything 
works out all right.  No tears at Christmas as my mother used to say to my sister and me. 
But children do cry – and adults cry.  And the tears of Matthew’s Gospel are just as much a 
part of the Christmas story as Luke’s songs of joy.  Because from the beginning, in the cry 
of a baby in a manger, to the end, in the cry of a man on a cross, the life and death of Jesus 
Christ, the word made flesh, illustrate the willingness of God to be vulnerable in order to 
share to the full both the joy and the sadness of what it means to be human.

And for me, as I approach retirement after 35 years of stipendiary ministry, it has been a 
privilege to share in the joys and sadnesses of the people I have worked among and I feel 
very blessed to have spent the last nine of them among all of you.

COME AND SINGCOME AND SING
AT CHRISTMAS!AT CHRISTMAS!

The Outwood Carol Service will be at 
St John the Baptist Church 

at 5pm on 
				     Sunday 17th December.      			 

Please get in touch with Emma Denny for more details: 
willowdenny@aol.com
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OUTWOOD WIOUTWOOD WI

NOVEMBER 2023

Elizabeth  Dyke

Whoever said that AGM meetings were boring? Thanks to the efficiency of our 
president, Caroline Durance, and the committee’s wish to keep formal business 
as succinct as possible, we were treated to an interesting review of our past 
year’s activities, followed by a swift re-election of all committee members. With our 
2024 schedule booked and confirmed, we now have another year of friendship, 
learning and entertainment planned and ready to go!
After the general business was completed, we got into groups and enjoyed lots 
of different activities: a visiting crochet expert (Angela Schwarz) led a large table 
through the basics of her craft; committee member Liz showed another table 
full of ladies how to measure and fold book pages to create Christmas shapes; 
some members experienced their first game of mah jong; the rest played different 
board games. It was a convivial afternoon and we are now all looking forward to 
December 5th when we shall be sharing our usual Christmas lunch celebration.
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NATURE WATCHNATURE WATCH

Mike F Johnson

The return of rain in late October continued through to mid-
November, with some spells very heavy with strong winds, 
which did the usual seasonal pruning of dead tree branches 

but most importantly rehydrated the soil.  Ditches started to flow, 
ponds refilled and the fungal kingdom must have breathed a sigh 
of relief and given four weeks of water they have responded and 
have begun to appear everywhere, such as the familiar Shaggy 
Inkcap (Coprinus comatus) aka Judges or Lawyers wig.  
Gerald Sharp reported he had found two patches of edible mushrooms;  recognised by their plain 
white caps, baby pink gills on the underside and the unmistakeable smell. I found a colony of honey 
fungus (Armillaria mellea) had suddenly sprung up of the edge of the lawn next to a shrub border 
that was last badly affected over thirty years ago.  This fungus which attacks a wide range of trees 
and shrubs often in a very random way, has light-amber brown caps with darker brown flecks and 
can be found across the UK and northern Europe.  Other species of armillaria are found around the 
world.  One in Canada is estimated to be between 6-8000 years of age and covers an area of 10 sq. 
kilometres.  The fungal kingdom arose one billion years ago, whereas plants arrived 500,000 years 
later.  It is believed that there are approximately 4 million species and they act as the earths refuse 
service by feeding on detritus and breaking it down into its basic elements.  They also produce 
enzymes, acids and other chemicals. Through their underground network of roots called mycelium 
some fungi (mycorrhizal) develop symbiotic relationships with plants, where mycelium burrow 
into their roots and supply the plants with water and nutrients and in return plants supply the fungi 
with sugars; without this relationship most plants and trees would not exist.  Some fungi also have 
a mutually beneficial symbiotic relationship with algae which in turn creates lichens of which there 
are 1,800 in the UK and over 20,000 worldwide.  Lichens fix nitrogen and breakdown rocks helping 
to create a stable soil structure.

Rainfall has also resulted in plenty of mole activity evidenced by the number of fresh molehills.  I 
had a few that popped-up on the lawn so I quickly turned to the usual solution – calcium carbide - 
which produces plenty of smoke but causes no harm.  Alas, two treatments failed and then I had the 
idea that moles would not like the smell of a dog.  So, I scooped up some fresh dog poo and carefully 
placed it in the tunnels.  Low and behold we’ve been clear of moles for over three weeks.  Recently 
I’ve had a number of unusual reports.  The first was from my son Andrew who was checking out 
a leaking roof only to find that part of the cause was squirrels that had chewed holes through the 
lead of a box gutter – not too good for the health of the squirrel. The second came from Alison 
Donald who said she had found a natterjack toad (Epidalea calamitus) in her garden. The natterjack 
is the rarest amphibian in the UK, generally found in sandy, coastal sites in the south east. They 
are distinguished by a yellow stripe down their backs, are smaller than the common toad and have 
a lifespan of up to fifteen years. The last report came from David Taylour, who helps me with the 
garden, and in a conversation about birds he mentioned that he used to have a local blackbird that 
could mimic the sound of a house alarm. 

Finally, a book recommendation for Christmas: -
Entangled Life - How Fungi make our worlds, change our minds and shape our future. 

By Merlin Sheldrake published by Bodley Head.
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MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR
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Outside In Locksmiths

Available 24 Hours

0800 772 39 72

Domestic, Commercial, Landlord.

Lock Outs, New Locks,
Lock Repairs.

Wooden, Upvc, Composite 
and Aluminium doors locks 

repaired.

Fully Insured. 

Free Quotes.

outsideinlocksmiths.co.uk

Home or Office 
Desktop – Laptop – Network

Specialists
We Come to You!

On-site or pickup and return service

Fixed price repairs - 1000+ Clients       
30 yrs+ experience - No Fix No Fee 

Call Steve or Caroline  
01342 83426701342 834267                

07771 66675907771 666759
enquiries@sensiblepcsolutions.co.uk              

www.SensiblepcSolutions.co.uk 

KEEPING OUTWOOD 
BUG FREE FOR 25 YEARS

BABYSITTING
Reliable teenage 

girl from 
Outwood 

available for 
babysitting.

Please contact Aine Martin
07462 275707 
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U
UKCraftFairs.com

Connecting the
Arts and Crafts

community

  

    

Burstow Friends of St Catherine’s Hospice

Limited Edition Prints of Watercolour
painted by Dame Judi Dench

We are delighted to have received a beautiful watercolour 
painted by Dame Judi of a Scottish landscape; an area that she
knows well and loves dearly.  Judi has generously allowed us to
produce a limited edition of 500 signed prints from her painting. 
This will help considerably towards raising much needed funds 
for St Catherine’s Hospice; a charity that she has supported for 
many years.

The first release of this series is
now available for sale to our local
friends and supporters as framed

signed limited prints 
at £150

All money from the sale of this
picture is being donated to 

St Catherine’s Hospice.
 

For more details contact
stcatsburstowgroup@gmail.com

         Early Sunset Wester Ross
                     by Judi Dench

 

D C Read Builders & Landscapers

‘Quality Workmanship’
01342 843023                                                   07706 467803                info@dcreadbuilders.vpweb.co.uk          

www.dcreadbuilders.co.uk

OUTWOOD
HISTORY 
GROUP

Does anyone know about the 
Lloyd Family, any stories about them 

personally?  How did they take part in 
village life, or maybe 

prop up the bar in the Bell?  

I would like to write something about 
the family that played such a big part in 

Outwood’s history.  

The Outwood History Group meets on 
the first Tuesday of each month.  

If you can help us, please ring David on 
01342 843661 
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Burstow Group of St Catherine’s Hospice

BLUEBELL WALK
SUNDAY 24th APRIL
Teas and Home-made cakes

                                  Join us for an afternoon walk through beautiful woodlands

followed by teas at the cricket pavilion.
FROM NATIONAL TRUST CAR PARK

OUTWOOD COMMON 2pm      
Families Welcome           Dogs on leads

 DONATIONS to St Catherine’s Hospice

                     Teas served at CRICKET PAVILION by kind permission of OCC

 for details: Angie, 01342 843718  

Burstow Friends of St Catherine's Hospice

  

    

Burstow Friends of St Catherine’s Hospice

Limited Edition Prints of Watercolour
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This will help considerably towards raising much needed funds 
for St Catherine’s Hospice; a charity that she has supported for 
many years.

The first release of this series is
now available for sale to our local
friends and supporters as framed

signed limited prints 
at £150
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his lor
dship

1 The High Street
Nutfield, Redhill,
Surrey RH1 4HH
crownvets.com 
t: 01737 822250

Opening times:
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 6.30pm
Saturday 
9am - 11.30am

Miss Nicola Williams
Mr Michael Taylor

Consultation by 
appointment

Veterinary Clinic Now OpenTreating  Your  Pets  Like  Royalty

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                            
      Taxation and Accountancy services for: 

 

 Individuals  Partnerships 
 Charities  Limited Companies 

 

     Call: 01737 224891 
 

www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        
 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

Home Of Reflexology
Based in Outwood Village

Do you want to find an oasis of relaxation and 
calm in our picturesque village?

Are you looking for a way to unwind, improve 
your mood and de-stress in a peaceful 
environment, just minutes from your home?

Restore that feeling of well being, improve 
your sleep and take time for yourself

Reflexology is suitable for everyone, and 
appointments are available throughout the 
week

Vouchers are available for that perfect gift!

To book or for more information contact Catherine

tel: 07741 300 720       email: catherine@surreyreflexology.com
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CHARTERED DESIGNERS
PROJECT MANAGERS

Architecture   v Interior Design
Engineering   v Surveying

Town Planning   v   Project Management

For all aspects of building
design and construction

Contact Bill Morle FCSD MFPWS
01342 843336

email: bill@a-bdesigns.co.uk

Helgaz 
Flowers
Modern & Traditional Floristry

Flowers to suit all budgets
Weddings, Funerals

and all other occasions

01342 843777
helgazflowers@gmail.com
www.helgazflowers.co.uk

Please like us on xxx   
1b Wheelers Lane, Smallfield, Surrey RH6 9PT

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                            
      Taxation and Accountancy services for: 

 

 Individuals  Partnerships 
 Charities  Limited Companies 

 

     Call: 01737 224891 
 

www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        
 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  
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MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE INVITED TO ATTEND ALL OUR MEETINGS
Wednesday 3rd January 2024, 7.30pm in the Church Room

For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications please visit the 
website at www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council

Some of you may have noticed that we have two new kissing gates along 
the footpath running between Millers Lane and Normans Road, replacing 
tired old stiles.  We are very grateful to have received a grant from the 
IGas Community Fund to pay for these stiles and to the landowners for 
allowing us to undertake these improvements. We are looking for more 
grants to replace more stiles.
Just a reminder to those who have concerns/complaints about planning breaches.  
These should be reported online to Tandridge District Council.  
What if someone does not follow the planning rules? - Tandridge District Council
Have your say on local policing as ‘policing your community’ roadshow returns 
RESIDENTS will get the chance to have their say on policing in their local communities as Surrey 
Police and the Police and Crime Commissioner team up to hold a series of public engagement 
events over the next three months. 
The ‘Policing Your Community’ events will take place until 29 January 2024 and offer residents the 
opportunity to put their questions about local policing to the Commissioner Lisa Townsend, Chief 
Constable Tim De Meyer and the Inspector responsible for local policing where they live. 
New Chief Constable Tim De Meyer was appointed by the Commissioner in April and will talk 
about the current challenges and plans for Surrey Police. 
The events throughout this winter will also take place ahead of the Commissioner’s consultation 
on the amount that residents will contribute towards policing from next year’s council tax, giving 
residents a chance to learn more about how their money is used both visibly - and behind the scenes 
- to boost crime fighting across Surrey. 
For those that can’t make it, additional virtual events will take place online for each borough and 
district from Monday 8 January to 29 January 2024. To see more information about registering for 
all events please see https://surrey-pcc.gov.uk/policing-your-community  
Chief Constable Tim De Meyer said: “We want to provide the best possible policing service and it 
is extremely important that our residents are kept up to date. These events will enable us to speak to 
the public about current challenges and our plans for Surrey Police and are an opportunity for you 
to ask questions. It would be great to see as many of you there as possible.” 

The Parish Council will be setting its budget in the next month or so.  And the next meeting 
of the Parish Council will be held on 3rd January 2024, when the budget will be approved 
and the precept for the coming year set.

In the mean time we would like to wish you all 
a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
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CONTACT DETAILSCONTACT DETAILS

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Mick Gillman		  01342 893233
Sue Farr		 suefarr@btinternet.com
Richard Smith		  07702 077673

TANDRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL
General			   01883 722000
Noise, dangerous structures, 
pest control, pollution, flooding, 
tree enforcement etc.
Amenity Services		 0800 7834843
Abandoned cars, flytipping, 
graffiti or vandalism.
Rubbish collection BIFFA	 01342 837346
Removal of unwanted vehicle	 01883 732998

www.tandridge.gov.uk

SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL
General			   03456 009009
Pot Holes			  0300 200 1003
Verge Cutting		  01342 837666

www.surreycc.gov.uk
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Claire Coutinho
Email: claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk
House of Commons (Direct Line)	020 7219 7643
Constituency Office Oxted	 01883 715782

GATWICK AIRPORT NOISE
Automated line 		  01293 311568
Flight tracker on Gatwick Airport website

REDHILL AERODROME NOISELINE
Please copy any response received 	 01737 888123
using this Noiseline to the Parish Clerk

NATIONAL TRUST
Harewoods Estate Office	 01342 843225
Ranger - Ashlie Williams
Email: harewoods@nationaltrust.org.uk

www.nationaltrust.org.uk

LLOYD HALL
Booking Enquiries
Telephone		  07435 882640
Email: lloydhall.outwood@hotmail.co.uk
Management Committee Secretary
Jane Forbat 		  01342 842834
Email: lhmc@lloydhall.org

POLICE
Emergency Attendance 	 999
Report non-urgent incidents	 101

Crime Prevention Advice
Mark Howells

Email: mark.howells@surrey.pnn.police.uk

USEFUL NUMBERS:
PEST CONTROL (Rats, wasps etc.)
Balcombe Pest Control	 01444 811916
BIFFA Special Collections	01883 712333
                                                     (Option 2)  
Fridges, Freezers, Furniture etc.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Meetings are held each month except August and December 

PARISH CLERK
Rodabe Rudin		  Email: parish.clerk@outwood.org       Tel: 07592 151985
			    Address: 2 Dirty Lane, Ashurst Wood, West Sussex RH19 3RY

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Mary Baldock National Trust / Community Matters  baldock.mary@googlemail.com  07936 166557
Helena Devlin   Highways	                                         velma9612@gmail.com  07718 278402
Jane Howard    Chair - Footpaths / Bridleways             janeweston899@btinternet.com  07753 602656
Anna Malley      Planning                                                  anna.malley1@gmail.com  07802 581006	
Nick de Wiggondene-Shepard Vice Chair - Planning nickdewiggondene@hotmail.co.uk  07788 923495

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Tandridge Neighdourhood Policing Team
Email: tandridge@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Mark Osland     Email: outwoodnw@gmail.com

PS Brooker is the Southern Sergeant  
Email: Joshua.Brooker@surrey.pnn.police.uk 

The PC's for our area are Lee Newman and 
Rowan Futter
Email: Lee.Newman@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Email: Rowan.Futter@surrey.pnn.police.uk

COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Chris Farr        Chris.Farr@surreycc.gov.uk
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Note: 315 stops (and drops off) 
anywhere in the village when hailed.  
For simplicity the times are given for 

Millers Lane.
Please make timing adjustments 

for stopping elsewhere.

OFFICE OF THE POLICE & CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR SURREY

OUTWOOD’S OUTWOOD’S 
PUBLIC TRANSPORTPUBLIC TRANSPORT

315 Cruiser Service
Times to and from Redhill, but this bus also 

goes to Dormansland via Smallfield

 Monday to Friday only
 Leaves Millers Lane		  07.48
				    10.25
				    13.50

 The 10.25 and 13.50 buses also go 
 to East Surrey Hospital via Redhill.
 Buses leave the hospital at 12.15 
 and 17.05 to return to Outwood.

 Leaves Redhill Bus Station	 09.00
				    12.25
				    17.15
	             Fridays only	 15.37

 On school days there are also 
 buses from Millers Lane at 07.45

East Surrey Rural 
Transport

ESRTP
 Bookings and information: 01883 701270
 Website: 	   www.rtp@esrtp.org.uk

Information provided by 
Outwood Parish Council E&OE

COMMUNITY 
SPEEDWATCH

Lisa Townsend
Police and Crime Commissioner 

The public can contact the Office of the Police 
and Crime Commissioner in the following ways:

Telephone: 	01483 630 200

Email:	 SurreyPCC@surrey.police.uk

Website:	 www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk

Are you willing to take 
on the position of local 
co-ordinator held for 

many years by 
Nigel Shaw?

Please contact 
Outwood Parish Council 

for more information.
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St John the Baptist, Outwood
Services in December and January

Sunday 3 December
  8 am         Book of Common Prayer Holy Communion at St 

Mary, Horne
10 am   Joint Windmill United Benefice Advent Carol 

Service at St Bartholomew, Burstow
Saturday 9 and Sunday 10 December

Festive Firs in the church (see page 3 for details)
Sunday 10 December

11 am   Holy Communion
Sunday 17 December

  5 pm  Outwood Carol Service (no morning service today)
        Christmas Eve, 24 December
           11 am   Holy Communion
              4.00 pm  Crib service with carols
                      11.30 pm  Midnight Mass at St Mary, Horne
    Christmas Day, 25 December
    11.00 am  Christmas Communion

Sunday 31 December
10 am    Joint service of Holy Communion in Smallfield Church  

Hall
Sunday 7 January

  8 am   Book of Common Prayer Holy Communion at St 
Mary, Horne

10 am    Joint service for Epiphany and Nicholas’s last 
service at St Mary, Horne 

Sunday 14 January
11 am   Holy Communion

Sunday 21 January
11 am   Morning Worship

Sunday 28 January
11 am   Joint service of Holy Communion for Candlemas
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DIARY OF EVENTSDIARY OF EVENTS

  
OUTWOOD VILLAGE WEBSITEOUTWOOD VILLAGE WEBSITE

www.outwood.orgwww.outwood.org
The website Diary page, The website Diary page, maintained by Outwood News, lists all villagemaintained by Outwood News, lists all village  

events events (of which we are aware)(of which we are aware) taking place up to a year in advance.   taking place up to a year in advance.  
Why not take a look to avoid a clash of dates!Why not take a look to avoid a clash of dates!

		

		

		

DECEMBER
Tuesday 5th	 	 WI MEETING - Christmas Lunch
				    12.30pm - Lloyd Hall
Saturday 9th 		  CHURCH CHRISTMAS FAIR
				    2.00-4.30pm - St John's Church
Sat 9th/Sun 10th	 FESTIVE FIRS                                             (See page 3)
Fri 15th - Sun 17th  	 SHOESTRING - "Aladdin in Outwood"
				    (See Front Cover)
Sunday 17th		  OUTWOOD CAROL SERVICE             (See page 6)
				    5.00pm - St. John's Church

JANUARY
Tuesday 2nd		  WI MEETING
				    2.30pm - Lloyd Hall
Wednesday 3rd	 PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
				    7.30pm - Church Room
Friday 19th		  LHMC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
				    8.00pm - Lloyd Hall
Tuesday 30th	 	 FILM CLUB - 'The Great Escaper'
				    7.30 for 8.00pm - Lloyd Hall
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LLOYD  HALL LLOYD  HALL 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Friday 19th January 2024
8.00pm

Lloyd Hall, Brickfield Road, Outwood RH1 5QX
At the AGM officers of the Committee will resign and stand for re-election.

Current nominations for these posts are:
Chair:  Richard Pollard

Treasurer:  Peter Brackett
Secretary:  Vacant

Booking Secretary:  Vacant
If you would like to join the Committee and/or stand for one of the vacant posts please 

email Richard Pollard (richardjpollard@me.com) or speak to us at the meeting.

Refreshments will be provided

PLEASE COME AND SUPPORT YOUR VILLAGE

BROOKLYN

Tuesday 30th January

7.30 for 8.00pm

Drinks, Popcorn and Ice Cream 
available

Members £3 
Non Members £5

OUTWOOD

Lloyd Hall 
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Contact Pat or Adam Carter
email:cartpatri@aol.com

PART P CERTIFIED    
NICEIC APPROVED

01342 843883       
07711 478890

miss.oliviam@icloud.com

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 

OUTWOOD NEWS?
This space is just £60 p.a.

- only £6 per edition!
contact 

John Mankelow:  01342 842764
or 

Anne Morle:  01342 843336
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PAUL RICHARDS 
UPHOLSTERY

All aspects of Upholstery 
and Re-Upholstery undertaken

Fabrics and Foams Available
Quality you CAN Afford

Traditional Workmanship by a Skilled Craftsman

All Upholstery Carried Out In Our Own Workshops

20 Years Experience
From Chairs to Chaise, Seats to Settees

Portfolio Available
Free Estimates and Advice

Trindles Farm, Plough Road, Smallfield, RH6 9JN

Phone/Fax: 01342 619277  
Mobile: 07949 510877

Paul.Richards.upholstery@gmail.com

We are open from Monday to Saturday  
by appointment. 

Monday to Friday | 9am - 7pm
Saturday | 9am - 4pm

Gayton Veterinary Group
www.gayton.co.uk

Gayton House,  
40 Hatchlands Road,
Redhill, Surrey RH1 6AT

01737 761475

7 South Parade,  
Horley Row,
Horley, Surrey RH6 8BH

01293 771560

CHRIS ANDREWS CHRIS ANDREWS 
GARDEN MAINTENANCEGARDEN MAINTENANCE

CITY & GUILDS HORTICULTURE

GRASS CUTTING, 
HEDGE CUTTING,

TREE & SHRUB PRUNING,
BEDS & BORDERS WEEDED 
& MAINTAINED, PLANTING,

GENERAL HANDYMAN SERVICES
ESTABLISHED 20 YEARS 

REFERENCES AND PHOTOS AVAILABLE

CALL CHRIS 
TEL. 01342 841583   

MOB. 07810 748852
4 WHITEWOOD COTTAGES, WHITEWOOD LANE, 

HORNE, RH9 8JR
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BURSTOW GROUP OF ST CATHERINE'S HOSPICE

OOutwood utwood HHorticultural orticultural SSocietyociety
Outwood Horticultural Society aims to enrich members’ lives through plants 
and gardening to make our community a greener and more beautiful place. 
Membership is open to all and new members are very welcome.
Now is a good time to be dividing perennials. If you have any clumps to spare, 
we’d be very grateful if you could pot them up and bring them along to our plant 
sale next spring. 

Dates for your diary
	 Plant Sale	 Saturday 4th May 10-12 St John’s Churchyard 	
	 Floral display theme Early Show 		  Midsummer night’s dream
	 Photographic classes for Late Summer Show 	Sunrise or sunset
								        Emotion
								        Flora and fauna
	 Children’s Class					    The great outdoors
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alex    jones
Funeral Directors

Serving the community since 1996

LINGFIELD
1 East Grinstead

Surrey
RH7 6EP

Tel: 01342 832 534

OXTED
92 Station Road East

Surrey
RH8 0QA

Tel: 01883 730 383

FOREST ROW
1 Ashdown Court 

Lewes Road
East Sussex
RH18 5EZ

Tel: 01342 822 399

EDENBRIDGE
70 High Street

Kent
TN8 5AS

Tel: 01732 860 047

Alex Jones Funeral Directors Limited is an appointed representative of Golden Charter Limited trading as Golden 
Charter Funeral Plans which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority (FRN:965279).
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• OFFERING A CARING AND 
    PERSONAL SERVICE

• 24 HOURS A DAY, 365 DAYS OF 
    THE YEAR

• BEAUTIFUL CHAPELS OF REST

• HOME VISITS AVAILABLE

• MEMORIAL MASONRY

• PRE-PAID FUNERAL PLANS

• AN INDEPENDENT FAMILY 
    OWNED BUSINESS
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Phone:  01342 891835 
www.belloutwood.co.uk

Now that December is here, The Bell really does set the stage 
all by itself, with our fireplaces roaring, oak beams decorated, 
and the trees up inside and out. Everything is set for a festive 
season of enjoyment with friends, family, or colleagues. 
Natasha has everything organised for a busy time, and Scottie’s 
Christmas menus are keeping Vickie busy with bookings. 

Nick and I are already planning next year…
Our Christmas Fayre Menu, as always, is proving very popular and 
will be available until 23rd December, Monday to Saturdays. Just 
give us a call on 01342 891 835 to book this menu, and Vickie will 
take care of everything for you.
Although Christmas Day has been fully booked for a while, with 
“Christmas, being Christmas,” we recommend booking your table 
for any other day that you prefer, as we do expect to be busy 
throughout, including the New Year into January. (See our social 
media for any opening time changes).
After the New Year tidy up, we will set up and ready for January 
with our Burns Night supper on Thursday 25th January. Expect 
neeps, tatties and a few wee drams. Kilts optional. Bring your 
own bagpipes!
We’ll follow this at The Bell with Outwood’s Wassail on February 
3rd and if you have any used real Christmas Trees left, we’ll use 
them! Simply have them dropped off with us and we’ll make sure 
they’re added to our huge bonfire for the night. (The collection area 
is the fenced/gated area in the corner of our main car park). This 
traditional evening of fun, folk music, the torchlit procession and 
a few drinkies in Outwood seems to get bigger every year, so pop 
February 3rd into your diary and join us. 
Scottie & our Chefs have Chinese New Year all sown up, with 
Helen Chong both planning some delicious authentic dishes to 
begin the Chinese Year of The Dragon. Another date, Saturday 
10th February, to pop in your diary followed shortly after by 
Valentines Day on the 14th. 
It really won’t be long, once the daffodils appear, and we’ll be into 
Easter and the rest of our 2024 here at The Bell.

We’ve had a wonderful year here at The 
Bell starting with Wassail back in January 
and a Coronation weekend that our old 
pub will never forget. Jane Austen set up 
her open-air theatre in our garden with her 
“Sense and Sensibility” - an evening of fun, 
theatre, and scandalous chatter. Followed 
shortly after by The Bard himself with his 
hilarious “Twelfth Night”. Now, distant 
memories of warm summer evenings in 
our garden are all that remain.
As chillier evenings set in, Mussels’ night 
welcomed in the fresh season for these tasty 
beauties, and our bubbling fondue has 
taken off, keeping many cheese fanatics very 
happy, with Scottie’s smoking ovens also 
proving wonderful. Especially for developing 
clever and tasty ideas, using as much local 
produce as possible.  Bonfire and Firework 
Night came and went in a flash but will be 
remembered, albeit wet, as a fantastic night 
raising lots of funds for HAM Charity.
We’re proud sponsors of Outwood Cricket 
Club and Shirt Sponsors of Outwood’s 
women’s team, the amazing Blazers so 
we can’t talk about our year without 
congratulating them on theirs!  

As Landlords & friends to many, Nick & I send out our warmest of welcomes to pop in 
and enjoy yourselves with us and our team this December.

Whatever you choose to do, have a lovely Christmas and a New Year filled with enjoyment.

alex    jones
Funeral Directors

Serving the community since 1996

LINGFIELD
1 East Grinstead

Surrey
RH7 6EP

Tel: 01342 832 534

OXTED
92 Station Road East

Surrey
RH8 0QA

Tel: 01883 730 383

FOREST ROW
1 Ashdown Court 

Lewes Road
East Sussex
RH18 5EZ

Tel: 01342 822 399

EDENBRIDGE
70 High Street

Kent
TN8 5AS

Tel: 01732 860 047

Alex Jones Funeral Directors Limited is an appointed representative of Golden Charter Limited trading as Golden 
Charter Funeral Plans which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority (FRN:965279).

G
C

-L
IF

T
 3

13
61

 -
 0

6
23

• OFFERING A CARING AND 
    PERSONAL SERVICE

• 24 HOURS A DAY, 365 DAYS OF 
    THE YEAR

• BEAUTIFUL CHAPELS OF REST

• HOME VISITS AVAILABLE

• MEMORIAL MASONRY

• PRE-PAID FUNERAL PLANS

• AN INDEPENDENT FAMILY 
    OWNED BUSINESS
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LLOYD HALLLLOYD HALL

www.lloydhall.orgwww.lloydhall.org

The  building offers attractive and modern 
facilities for many types of function.  

Wedding Receptions, Banquets, Private Parties 
and Dinners can be accommodated, as well as 

regular bookings by local groups and organisations. 
The Main Hall can seat over 100 while the two 

rooms of the Chilvers Suite are suitable for smaller 
meetings and clubs.

The Kitchen is well-equipped with 
commercial-quality fittings and fixtures.

All or part of the accommodation is 
available for hire at an hourly or daily rate.

For more information and to check availability 
contact the Booking Secretary:

07435 882640
enquiries@lloydhall.org

                                                     

Providing Solar PV & EV charging Services 

NICEIC & MCS Certified, ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which’ Approved 

Now providing Solar PV design and installation. Electric Vehicle charge point 
installation. 

Electrical Installation, Inspection, Testing and Certification. 

All circuit work undertaken. Part P compliant. 

Find me on the MCS national database as well as ‘Trading Standards’ and 
‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites where reputation and reliability matters. 

Contact Chris Yeldham in Outwood  

01342 844642,    07801 519789,      chris@yeloshield.co.uk       www.yeloshield.co.uk 
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NOTE:  Please submit copy either as finished artwork (a PDF of the correct size) or, 
if using WORD, in the simplest form.  Please avoid using text boxes.  

OUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATESOUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATES
         ISSUE                         	        COPY DATE					   
	 February 2024					    19th January
	 March 2024					     16th February
	 April 2024					     16th March

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?

This space is just £90 p.a.- only £9 per edition!
For more information and to check availability please contact 

John Mankelow:  01342 842764
or 

Anne Morle:  01342 843336

We hold a Coffee Morning at Lloyd Hall 
every Wednesday from 11.00 to 12 noon

Everybody is very welcome to come along and make 
some new friends whilst enjoying real coffee 

and homemade cake
- only £3 coffee / £2.50 tea

and as much cake as you can manage.
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“ I love  that I get 
plenty of time to 
sit and chat with 
Linda. We have 
loads in common 
and lots to talk 
about." 
Lily Graftt, CAREGiver

Each Home Instead franchise office is independently owned and operated. Copyright © Home Instead 2021

IIff  yyoouu’’rree  ccoommppaassssiioonnaattee,,  
ccaarriinngg aanndd kind,  
tthheenn 
Join an award-winning company doing  
amazing things to help seniors live well 
and comfortably at home.

#YouCanCare. 

01737 529793
lindsey.blake@homeinstead.co.uk 
homeinstead.co.uk/reigate

Join our team
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Traditional Roofing  •  Slating  •  Leadworks  •  Three Layer Flat Roofing  •  Horsham Stone  •  Velux Windows

Tel: 01293 784304 • Mob: 07768 695616 • info@folanandjohnson.co.uk • www.folanandjohnson.co.uk

• Handmade Clay Peg Tiles • 3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing • Traditional & Contemporary Tiling 
• Natural Slate • All Aspects of Leadwork to BS1178 • CSCS Compliant

REPUTATION FOR TOP QUALITY ROOFING

Established  in 1988

l   Handmade Clay Peg Tiles  l  3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing  l  Traditional & Contemporary Tiling

 l   Natural Slate  l  All aspects of Leadwork to BS1178

Traditional Roofing  •  Slating  •  Leadworks  •  Three Layer Flat Roofing  •  Horsham Stone  •  Velux Windows

Tel: 01293 784304 • Mob: 07768 695616 • info@folanandjohnson.co.uk • www.folanandjohnson.co.uk

• Handmade Clay Peg Tiles • 3 Layer Felt Flat Roofing • Traditional & Contemporary Tiling 
• Natural Slate • All Aspects of Leadwork to BS1178 • CSCS Compliant

REPUTATION FOR TOP QUALITY ROOFING

Established  in 1988

PAChandyman

serv ces

Tel: 01342 843348 | 07711 939370 | www.pac-handyman.co.uk
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PAC Handyman Services is 
your local solution to everyday
building, maintenance and 
installation projects within 
the home and garden. 


